

March 30, 2023

Wilmar Arellano Electrical and Computer Engineering College of Engineering and Computing Florida International University

Dear Professor Arellano,

I am pleased to notify you that you were nominated by your College and have been selected to be honored as an FIU Top Scholar awardee for the academic year 2022-2023. The recognition for your Teaching is in the category of Dedicated Mentoring (Teaching - undergraduate & graduate). I congratulate you on your extensive and dedicated mentoring of students, ranging from senior design students to first-year students to prospective FIU (high school and middle school) students.

A breakfast honoring the 2022-2023 Top Scholar recipients will be held on May 11, 2023, at the Parkview Multipurpose Room (PVH 100) on MMC from 9:30 am-11:30 am. Please RSVP by April 25 by completing a survey using this <u>link</u>.

Thank you again for your outstanding work and scholarly contributions.

Congratulations!

Elizabeth/Bejar, PhD

Provost, Executive Vice President and COO

C: Heather Russell, Vice Provost of Faculty Leadership and Success John Volakis, Dean, College of Engineering and Computing Anthony J. McGoron, Associate Dean, College of Engineering and Computing Deidra R. Hodges, Chair, Electrical and Computer Engineering